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Special Dates of Interest: 

 June  15æ  SRA Board Mtg, 7:00 p.m. 
 July 20æ  SRA Board Mtg, 7:00 p.m. 
 August 17æ  SRA Board Mtg, 7:00 p.m. 
 August 18-24æ  Staff Development 
 August 23æ Back to School Night 
 August 25æ FIRST DAY OF SCHOOL                                   

          Half Day, Dismissal at 11:15 a.m. 
 September 5æ  NO SCHOOL, Labor Day 
 September 21æ   SRA Board Mtg, 7:00 p.m. 
 September 26æ  NO SCHOOL, Staff Development 
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The  Falcon Flier is published monthly throughout the academic school year. All submissions and comments may be directed to chubenthal@acsd1.org 

5ŜŀǊ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅΣ 

Lǘ ƛǎ ƘŀǊŘ ǘƻ ōŜƭƛŜǾŜ ǎǳƳƳŜǊ ƛǎ ŀƭǊŜŀŘȅ ƘŜǊŜΗ  Lǘ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ŀ 
ǿƻƴŘŜǊŦǳƭ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ȅŜŀǊ ŀƴŘ L ƭƻƻƪ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ ŀ ǎǳƳƳŜǊ ƻŦ ǊŜπ
ŎƘŀǊƎƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ǊŜŦƻŎǳǎƛƴƎ ŀǎ ǿŜ ǇǊŜǇŀǊŜ ŦƻǊ ƴŜȄǘ ȅŜŀǊΦ   

¢ƘŜǊŜ ŀǊŜ Ǉƭŀƴǎ ŀŦƻƻǘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǎǳƳƳŜǊΦ  ²Ŝ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŜȄǇŀƴŘƛƴƎ 
ǘƻ ŀŘŘ ŀ ǎŜŎƻƴŘ ǎŜŎǝƻƴ ƻŦ мǎǘ ƎǊŀŘŜΦ  ¢Ƙƛǎ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜǎ ŦŀŎƛƭƛǘȅ Ŏƻƴπ
ǎǘǊǳŎǝƻƴ ŀƴŘ ǊŜƭƻŎŀǝƻƴ ƻŦ ǎƻƳŜ ƻŶŎŜǎΦ  Lǘ ƛǎ ƎƻƛƴƎ ǘƻ ōŜ ŀ ōƛǘ 
Řǳǎǘȅ ŀǊƻǳƴŘ ƘŜǊŜ ŦƻǊ ŀ ƭƛǧƭŜ ǿƘƛƭŜ ōǳǘ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƛƴ ǎƘƛǇ ǎƘŀǇŜ 
ŎƻƳŜ !ǳƎǳǎǘΗ  

¢ƘŜ нлмс-нлмт ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ȅŜŀǊ ƛǎ ǎƘŀǇƛƴƎ ǳǇ ǘƻ ōŜ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ ƻƴŜ 
ǿƛǘƘ ŀ Ŧǳƭƭ ƎǊƻǳǇ ƻŦ ǇǊƻŦŜǎǎƛƻƴŀƭǎ ŀƭǊŜŀŘȅ ƻƴ ōƻŀǊŘ ŦƻǊ ƴŜȄǘ 
ȅŜŀǊΗ  LŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƴȅ ǉǳŜǎǝƻƴǎ ƻǊ ŎƻƴŎŜǊƴǎΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ Řƻ ƴƻǘ 
ƘŜǎƛǘŀǘŜ ǘƻ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ƳŜ ƻǾŜǊ ǘƘŜ ǎǳƳƳŜǊ ŀǘ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƻǊ Ǿƛŀ ŜƳŀƛƭ 
ŀǘ ǿƛƭǎƻƴŘϪŀŎǎŘмΦƻǊƎΦ  L ƘƻǇŜ ȅƻǳ ŀƭƭ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ǎŀŦŜ ŀƴŘ ǊŜǎǜǳƭ 
ǎǳƳƳŜǊ ŀƴŘ L ƭƻƻƪ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ ǎŜŜƛƴƎ ȅƻǳ ƛƴ !ǳƎǳǎǘΗ 
 

{ƛƴŎŜǊŜƭȅ 
5ŀǿƴ 5Φ ²ƛƭǎƻƴ 
tǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭ 

Summer 2016 

SRA OFFICE SUMMER HOURS 
Monday -Friday  

8:00 a.m.-12:00 p.m. 

and  

1:00-3:00 p.m. 

mailto:wilsond@acsd1.org


Page 2 T HE FA LCON FLIER  

Hellos and Goodbyes 

Staffing Changes for the 2016-2017 School Year 
 

As we gear up for the summer months, I know many people begin to think about who their childôs teacher may be 
next year.  This year we bid adieu to the following staff members: 

Peggy Ferguson ï Mrs. Ferguson has been our school nurse for the last six years.  She has done a fabulous job 
communicating with parents when students are ill, helping teachers with health-related lessons, and ensuring that 
students remain healthy and safe at school.  However, the time has come for Mrs. Ferguson and her husband 
(beloved substitute Mr. Ferguson) to retire and relocate to Nebraska.  We will certainly miss both of them around 
here! 

Patty McGrew ï Ms. McGrew has worked tirelessly with our students in the role of Literacy Specialist for the last 
five years.  She has worked very hard with teachers and students alike to help ensure that the students become 
strong and fluent readers.  Ms. McGrew will be getting married in June and relocating to Colorado.  We wish her 
all the best on her new adventure! 

Brianna Wagman ï Mrs. Wagman is completing her second year as SRAôs Language Arts and Social Studies 
teacher for 5

th
 grade and working with grades 1 and 3 for Reading.  She has done a great job of blending rigorous 

instruction with compassion for her students.  Mrs. Wagman and her husband are expecting their first child this 
summer and will be relocating to New Mexico to be near family.  What an exciting time for this family! 

 

With these departures comes the opportunity for SRA to hire new members to our staff.  I am pleased to an-
nounce the following: 

Gilbert Lowrey ï Mr. Lowrey graduated from the University of Wyoming in 2015 and moved to Green River to 
teach 4

th
 grade.  However, he soon missed Laramie and is excited to be back in town and at SRA.  Some families 

may best know Mr. Lowrey as ñMr. Gilò from Open School as he worked there while attending UW.  Mr. Lowrey 
will be teaching the new section of 1

st
 grade for next year and will closely partner with Mrs. Jacobsen. 

Angie Martinez ï Mrs. Martinez will begin as SRAôs school nurse for the 2016-2017 school year.  For the last six 
year, Mrs. Martinez has worked at Ivinson Memorial Hospital as a registered nurse in the Family Care unit, includ-
ing extensive time in Pediatrics.  She has also worked in Public Health for Albany County and has run her own 
daycare.  To help address the additional needs of our growing school population, Mrs. Martinez will be at school 
from 7:45 to 3:45 daily.       

Jane Raulston ï Mrs. Raulston joined the SRA team in February to become the long-term sub for 4
th
 grade.  She 

has done such a wonderful job that we are thrilled to announce that she will become the official 4
th
 grade teacher 

for the 2016-2017 school year.  Mrs. Raulston worked in education in Iowa while completing her coursework to 
become a teacher.  She relocated to Laramie in 2015 and worked as a paraprofessional at Indian Paintbrush until 
moving to SRA to teach in her own room. 

Marilyn Specht ïMrs. Specht is looking forward to starting at SRA as our new Literacy Specialist.  After over five 
years working in Albany County Schools, she became the Kindergarten teacher at St. Laurence in 2013 where 
she has remained.  Realizing a passion for literacy, Mrs. Specht also works at the UW Literacy Research Center 
as a tutor.  Ms. McGrew and Mrs. Specht have been working closely to ensure a smooth transition for our stu-
dents. 

Meghan Sullivan ï Ms. Sullivan will begin as the new 5
th
 grade Language Arts and Social Studies teacher for the 

2016-2017 school year.  After completing her degree in Business, Ms. Sullivan soon realized that her passion 
was for education and returned to school to complete over 3 years of coursework to become a teacher.  After 
working within Albany County Schools for a few years, Ms. Sullivan moved to Gillette to teach 4

th
 grade.  She is 

looking forward to returning to Laramie and becoming part of the SRA team. 

 

I am looking forward to working with these people and I know they will make a great addition to our team! 



From the Operations Manager 

Dear SRA community, 

 

Itôs hard to believe that the school year is already done!  The office and custodial staff and I are already 

gearing up for what looks to be a pretty busy summer.    Building remodeling in the vacant space      

between SRA and Dollar Tree has already started, and by the time students return in the fall, we will 

have a second 1st grade classroom, new Spanish classroom, new administrative office wing, and a new 

Special Education classroom.   Weôre thrilled that this expansion allows us to add more seats in the  

elementary grades where historically there has been the most community demand.  I canôt wait for you 

all to see the finished product at Back-to-School night! 

 

On a different note, donôt forget that weôre selling DVDs of the 2016 Core Knowledge Music Festival 

as a fund-raiser for the school.  We had a professional videographer shoot the entire event, so you can 

be assured that the quality will be fabulous.  If you would like to purchase a DVD, the cost is $20.00.  

If paying by check, please make your check payable to SRA and make sure to write ñvideoò in the 

memo line.  We will contact you as soon as the DVD is ready to either arrange for pick-up or we can 

also mail it to you. 

 

Lastly, in case you need to contact us over the summer, our office hours will be from 8:00 a.m.-12:00 

p.m. and 1:00-3:00 p.m., Monday through Friday.        

I wish you all a fun, restful, and safe summer break! 

 

Sincerely,   

Margarita Rovani 

Operations Manager 

mrovani@acsd1.org 

Backpack Collection 

Please drop off your old backpack in our school lobby.  
They will be cleaned and then filled with school supplies for families 

that need a little help getting ready for the new school year. 
THANK YOU for your help! 

 

Sponsored by the WY Game and Fish Dept. in collaboration with the                               
 Clothing Cottage  and Critter Creek 4- H. 

We want your old      
BACKPACKS!! 

mailto:mrovani@acsd1.org
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SRA Board Meetings 

7:00 p.m. 

Wednesday, June 15, 2016 

Wednesday, July 20, 2016 

Wednesday, August 17, 2016  

Please join us! 

 

There are Several LOST & FOUND Items in 

our lobby. All unclaimed items will be 

donated at the end of June!  

InfoSnap is the online registration system used by 

ACSD#1. This is the equivalent of your childõs Back-

To -School packet, and is required of all incoming stu-

dents (new and returning). Please watch for an email, and 

information sometime in early August. Thank you! 

                                                                                                      Join Us for the 
Online Registration                                        Next Board Meetings 

Our spring Book Fair was well attended and sales were brisk. Many thanks to the parents who 
manned the register and handled the chaos ñtogether we support the literacy (and fun) of the en-
tire school.   I hope you got some great books to enjoy with your children this summer! Research 
shows that it takes between four and six good books at your childõs reading level to maintain the 
ability your child has achieved. Some good read -alouds shared at bedtime or on a lazy summer 
day will also help.  

I compiled the list of staff picks. We will be having multi -age reading groups again on the first week 
of school. Your child will be able to pick a group from the titles he or she has read. The list of 
questions is one that the staff will be thinking about when they read their chosen books, and can 
be conversation starters for all kinds of books. Clearly not all titles on our list are appropriate for 
all students, but there should be something for everyone.  

Our library will be closed over the summer, but be sure to visit the public library when you run 
out of fun books at home!  

Book Nook with Ms. Symchych 

Board Notes 

The current SRA Board met for their final meeting of the 2015/16 school year.  The Financial report submitted by 

Mrs. Rovani is currently showing that we are at 95% of ADM received and that our expenses are trending at 78.36%, 

slightly below projected (83%).  The Board Approved the 2016/17 Final Budget which reflects an income of 

$2,422,433.00 and expenses of $2,363,963.13 and also approved a slate of out-of-county field trips for the next school 

year.   There was discussion and then passage of the 2016/17 school year calendar which will be available soon on the 

SRA website.  New Board Officers were elected and will serve as follows:  Chair: Kristi Gerdes, Vice-Chair: Rodney 

Weakly,  Treasurer: Pennie Weir, and Secretary: Sheila Mueller.  Please thank these folks for volunteering to do the 

additional duties of holding a board office. 

The Board wishes everyone in the SRA community a wonderful summer break. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Karen R. Bienz 

Secretary, SRA Board of Directors 



Summer Reading BOOK LISTS 

 

9ŀǊƭȅ DǊŀŘŜǎ 
5ǳŎƪƭƛƴƎ DŜǘǎ ŀ /ƻƻƪƛŜ     Cƭȅ Dǳȅ tǊŜǎŜƴǘǎ {ǇŀŎŜ 
tŜŀƴǳǘ .ǳǧŜǊ ŀƴŘ /ǳǇŎŀƪŜ    tƭŜŀǎŜ aǊΦ tŀƴŘŀ 
aƻƭƭȅ ǘƘŜ aǳŶƴ CŀƛǊȅ     bǳƎƎŜǘ ŀƴŘ CŀƴƎ 
¢ƘŜ tƛǊŀǘŜ WŀƳōƻǊŜŜ     {ƻŎŎŜǊ ƻƴ {ǳƴŘŀȅ 

 
/ƘŀǇǘŜǊ .ƻƻƪǎ 
9ƭƭƛŜΩǎ {ǘƻǊȅ      ¢ƘŜ YŜȅ ǘƻ 9ȄǘǊŀƻǊŘƛƴŀǊȅ 
aȅ CǊƛŜƴŘ ǘƘŜ 9ƴŜƳȅ     ! IŀƴŘŦǳƭ ƻŦ {ǘŀǊǎ 
CƻǊǘǳƴŜ Cŀƭƭǎ      ¢ƘŜ IŜǊƻ ¢ǿƻ 5ƻƻǊǎ 5ƻǿƴ 

 
aƛŘŘƭŜ {ŎƘƻƻƭ 
YŀƭŀƘŀǊƛ       /ƘŀǎƛƴƎ [ƛƴŎƻƭƴΩǎ YƛƭƭŜǊ 
L ŀƳ aŀƭŀƭŀ      ¢ƘŜ CƛƴƛǎƘŜǊ 
!ƭƭ Cŀƭƭ 5ƻǿƴ      bƻ {ǳƳƳƛǘ hǳǘ ƻŦ {ƛƎƘǘ 
wŜŘ vǳŜŜƴ 
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Box Tops 

Uniform Consignment 

Keep saving those box tops over the summer! Download a collection sheet here: 

http://www.boxtops4education.com/about/collection-sheets or you can also just keep them in a 

good old ziploc bag. However you want to collect them, make sure you do! Each top is worth 

$0.10!! The more you save the more money for SRA!  Everyone did a great job this year getting 

them collected and turned in, let's keep it going over the summer!  

Thank you!  

Leah Wente 

The Uniform Committee wishes everyone a safe and happy summer break. Congratulations to the 8th & 9th graders on their  

accomplishments and good luck at LHS! This committee will be working over the summer to prepare for a back to school sale, if 

you would like to volunteer your time please contact Rita at chaosliveshere@gmail.com or 307-760-9001. The back to school 

sale has not yet been scheduled. Please watch your email accounts for a "email blast" for updates and announcements. 

Summer Lunch Program 

ACSD#1 offers a FREE LUNCH program to all students age 19 and under. Adult lunch = $3.80. 

Lunches are served daily, June 13-August 12*, from 11:45 a.m. to 12:45 p.m. 

at Indian Paintbrush Elementary (1653 N 28th). You may call 721-4482 for 

more information. 
**NO lunch served on July 1 and July 4. 

http://www.boxtops4education.com/about/collection-sheets
mailto:chaosliveshere@gmail.com


 What did you think the book was about? 

 Did you feel that the book fulfilled your expectations?  

 What surprised you the most about the book? 

 How did you feel reading the bookðamused, sad, disturbed, confused, bored...? 

 Did you enjoy the book? Why? Why not? 

 What about the plot? Did it pull you in; or did you feel you had to force yourself to read the book? 

 What is the significance of the title? Would you have given the book a different title? If yes, what is your title? 

 How realistic was the characterization? Would you want to meet any of the characters? Did you like them? Hate them? Admire them? 

Disapprove of them? 

 Did the actions of the characters seem plausible? Why? Why not? 

 Which character do you most like? How would the book be different if the character weren't present? Does the author seem to have 

written himself/herself into the character? Why do you like this particular character? 

 Were there any moments where you disagreed with the choices of any of the characters? What would you have done differently? 

 Quote a passage from the book where the main character acted differently than you expected. What does this say about that charac-

ter? 

 If you could talk to the main character, what would you say to him/her? 

 What character from another book does the main character remind you of? Why? 

 Who in your life does the main character remind you of? Why? 

 What television or movie character does the main character remind you of? Why? 

 Draw a picture of the main character. 

 How does the setting figure into the book? 

 Would you like to live where this story takes place? Why or why not? 

 How would the book have been different if it had taken place in a different time or place? 

 Make a postcard of one of the places in this book. 

 Were you surprised by the plot's complications? Or did you find it predictable? 

 What dialog or wording is the funniest in the book? 

 Act out your favorite part of the story. 

 Is the ending satisfying? If so, why? If not, why not...and how would you change it? 

 If you could ask the author a question, what would you ask? Have you read other books by the same author? If so how does this book 

compare. If not, does this book inspire you to read others? 

 What advice would you give someone who had a problem in this story? 

 Has anything ever happened to you similar to what happened in the book? How did you react to it differently? 

 Have any of YOUR views or thoughts changed after reading this book? 

 What do you think will happen next to the main characters? 

 Did your opinion of the book change as you read it? How? 

 If you were to cook something for a character in this book, what would it be, and why? 

 Write yourself into a scene from the book. How do you change the book? 

Book Group Questions 
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